
Physical Address 
245 Wisteria Lane 

PCB, FL 32413 

  

SUNDAY WORSHIP TIMES 
Sunday Study Classes 

8:45 a.m. 
 

Worship—10 a.m. 
Pastor: Rev. Brad Zimanek 

 

 

OFFICE HOURS  
Monday - Thursday  
8 a.m. - 3:30 p.m. 

 

PHONE: 850.234.2889 
 

MAILING ADDRESS  
P.O. Box 20188 
PCB, FL 32417 

 

Office Email: gulfviewofc@gmail.com 
 

Treasurer Email: treasumc@gmail.com 
 

Finance Secretary Email: 
gulfviewfinancialsecretary@gmail.com 

 

Website: www.gulfviewatthebeach.org 
Facebook: Gulfview Church 
Instagram: gulfviewchurch 

Sunday, April 13 
10 a.m. 

Thursday, April 17 
6 p.m. 

Sunday, April 20 
6 a.m. 

Sunday, April 20 
10 a.m. 

Gulfview had a new roof installed in March 2025.  
We want to thank everyone that has already contributed. 



 

      Mark your calendar for Monday 
April 28 at 6 p.m. in the Fellowship 

Hall. Ed Hay suggested Edward Corlew, a friend of 
his, as our April speaker. Mr. Corlew has authored 

Vietnam by Chinook, A CH-47 Crew Chief During the Tet 
Offensive. It is a compelling book and you will not want 
to miss this opportunity to hear in person his amazing 
story.  
   He was raised in a Christian home in a mostly 
Christian neighborhood in Nashville, TN. Engaging, 
frank, and full of action, Corlew describes his many 
combat experiences as well as the emotional effects – 
all through the lens of his Christian faith. 
   After his military service, Corlew was 
a general contractor and real estate 
broker developing commercial and 
residential projects. He lives in Latitude 
Margaritaville, now retired. A number 
of college libraries have added his book 
to their collections.  
   Invite a friend to come with you! 
 

~ Submitted from Lane Rees, UMM President 

 
 

   As we move into Spring, we have some things on 
our calendar that may interest some of the ladies of the 
church. We would gladly welcome each of you at any of 
our events. 
   Thanks goes to everyone that provided desserts for 
the dinner for the University of Kentucky students that 
visited on March 19. They were enjoyed by all! 
   On Saturday, March 29, we will be visiting Moss Hill 
United Methodist Church in Vernon, Florida. Moss Hill 
was built in 1857 and is a National Historic Landmark. 
This is a day of remembrance for any UWF members 
that may have passed away in 2024. Also, a day for our 
chapter and district to celebrate for accomplishments 
met. A luncheon with a covered dish will be there; as 
always lots of food. If you would like to attend, please 
let me know as we are carpooling there that morning. 
   In late April, we will begin taking 
donations for our annual Mother’s Day 
Memory and Honor Roll. On April 29 and 
May 4, we will have ladies taking names 
in the Fellowship Hall for the recognition of 
your loved women. Donations will be given to 
Hiland Park Transitional Recovery Mission. 
There is not a set donation amount, just what is on 
your heart.  
 

~ Submitted from Kathy Hardy, UWF President 

Do you have a favorite Bible verse and would like to 
share with others what it is and why it is so special to 

you? Send your verse(s) and a short reason why to the 
Church Office to be added to the monthly newsletter. 

Lift up your eyes and look to the heavens:  
Who created all these? He who brings out the starry 

host one by one and calls forth each of them by name. 
Because of His great power and mighty strength,  

not one of them is missing. Isaiah 40:26 
 

Cindi Williams’ favorite bible verse: What an awesome 
God we serve that calls out all the stars and planets 
each night by name. 

 
Devote yourselves to prayer, being watchful and 

thankful. And pray for us, too, that God may open a 
door for our message, so that we may proclaim the 
mystery of Christ, for which I am in chains. Pray that  
I may proclaim it clearly, as I should. Be wise in the  

way you act toward outsiders; make the most of  
every opportunity. Let your conversation be always  
full of grace, seasoned with salt, so that you may  
know how to answer everyone. Colossians 4:2-6 

 

Lane’s favorite bible verse: In these five verses, Paul 
shares the importance of praying, being alert for 
opportunities for the world, conducting ourselves 
wisely, making the most of the time, and being willing 
to share the gospel—the mystery of Christ. Being the 
hands, arms and feet of Jesus! 

 

Summary — Year End 

OUT 

IN $57,725.00 

$44,454.27 

 

Cash Flow Summary — Feb. 2025 

OUT 

IN $24,113.48 

Interested in Our Ladies Retreat? 
 

 August 13 - 16 
 Cost $225 per person 
 $100 deposit due by May 25 
 Final $125 due by July 1 
 Checks payable to Gulfview and designate “Ladies 

Retreat” on the memo line 
 Deposit money can be given to Kathi Hall or Kris in 

the Church Office 
 Looking at either Tallahassee, FL or Enterprise, AL 
 We will need to have minimum of 10 women to 

confirm our reservation 
Sign up in the Fellowship Hall if interested in the 
following opportunities: 

Music/Worship 
Arts/Crafts 
Bible Study 

Food/Lunches 
Transportation 

 

$25,380.81 

 

 

 

 



   On Wednesday, March 19, Gulfview had the honor of hosting 
130 students of CSF (Christian Student Fellowship) for dinner, 
then testimonials and singing led by Doug White. The volunteers 
that cooked, prepared plates and drinks, made desserts and 
cleaned up did Gulfview proud. They are to be thanked for their 
service to make this an enjoyable meal and time of fellowship 
for all who attended. 
   Dinner consisted of spaghetti with a variety of sauces, salad, 
garlic bread and beverages. There was a myriad of desserts that 
were enjoyed by all. 

   After dinner, fellowship began in the Sanctuary with singing. 
Interspersed with the singing, there were those that had a 
testimony to share. If you were fortunate enough to attend, you 
would have seen the roof rise and felt the floor shake with the 
love these students have for God. It was an amazing sight to see 
hands in the air, swaying or jumping to the music and joy on the 
faces of those that were standing. 
   They were very appreciative of being able to visit us for a third 
time and promise to be back next year! When that was 
mentioned, George Bigus, who had prepared 20 loaves of garlic 

bread with Lonnie Mead’s assistance, tapped me on the 
shoulder and said, “Next year we do hot dogs!” 
   And if Wednesday evening dinner wasn’t enough for them, 20 
of the guys showed up for the Thursday men’s breakfast and 
Bible time. We also didn’t let them leave empty handed. There 

were so many desserts left 
over, we sent some back with 
them and also sent some to 
the Ark. There were even 
some left over for fellowship 
after church on Sunday! 
   Again, thank you to all who 
participated. I know we were 
tired but it was the best kind 
of tired you can be, in service 
to others! 
 

~Submitted by Kathy Hardy 

  There was a Celebration of Life held for Pete Schofield at Gulfview on March 1, 2025. It was 
a Hawaiian theme with family and friends wearing their Hawaiian shirts/dresses. A time of 
Fellowship and food was available in the Fellowship Hall after the service. Pete was a member 
of Gulfview UMC since 2019.  
   LTC (RET) Peter David Schofield, Sr. USA passed away 
Saturday, Dec. 28, 2024, in Panama City Beach, FL. 
   Pete served honorably as an officer in the United 
States Army for 21 years before retiring at the rank of 
Lieutenant Colonel (LTC). After his retirement, he began 
work as a defense contractor for Cobham, formerly 
SPARTA, Inc and then People Tech where after 22 years 
he retired for a second time.  
   After deciding to hang up his tie and retiring a second time, he and his wife, Pamela Anne 

Schofield made their dream come true and moved to their summer home in Panama City Beach, FL. When Peter 
wasn’t entertaining his grandchildren, he remained very active in the community through the local Rotary Club and his 
local church community. 
   Peter is survived by his loving wife of 53 years, Pamela Anne Schofield; daughter, Tameron Petersen and husband, 
Jeffery Petersen; sons, Peter Schofield Jr. and wife, Desiree Schofield, and Scott Schofield and wife, Elizabeth Schofield. 
Pete was also blessed with seven grandchildren, Jacob Sato, Alexander Sato, Collin Schofield, Jeremiah Schofield, 
Benjamin Schofield, Lillian Schofield and Zoe Schofield. 

 

 

 

 

 



10a Worship 
        Service 
        PALM SUNDAY 
        EASTER MUSIC  
        CELEBRATION 

6p MAUNDY  
     THURSDAY 
     SERVICE 
      In Sanctuary 

5 Michael Cullison 
7 Kathy Gregory 
9 Sylas Stabbs 
15 Steve Youngblood 
27 Milton Oglesby 
28 Tony Fifer 

 

 

16 Larry & Becky Tatum  
16 Brenda & Jack Wingate  
21 Tom & Mary Lou Hodson  
24 Tim & Cindy Benson  

10a EASTER 
        SERVICE 

6a EASTER 
SUNRISE SERVICE 

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

  1 
10a Stephen 
Ministry Rm 101 
 

6p Salty Farm 
Meal Distribution 
Our Pavilion 
 

5:30p Choir Pract. 

2 3 
8:30a Men’s  
     Breakfast, Prayer, 
     Bible Study F.H. 
 

9a Women CBS 
     Room 101 

4 
 

Church Office 
Closed 

5 
 

6 
8:45a Sunday Study 
Classes 
10a Worship Service 
HOLY COMMUNION 
11a Refreshments 

7 
 
1p Seaside Stitchers 
      Room 200 

8 
10a Stephen 
Ministry Rm 101 
 

6p Salty Farm 
Meal Distribution 
Our Pavilion 
 

5:30p Choir Pract. 

9 10 
8:30a Men’s  
     Breakfast, Prayer, 
     Bible Study F.H. 
 

9a Women CBS 
     Room 101 
 

 

11 
 

Church Office 
Closed 

12 
9:30-12 noon 
Choir Dress 
Rehearsal 
Sanctuary 

13 
8:45a Sunday Study 
Classes 
 
 
 
 
 
 
11a Refreshments 

14 
 
1p UWF Meeting 
      Fellowship Hall 
 

15 
10a Stephen 
Ministry Rm 101 
 

6p Salty Farm 
Meal Distribution 
Our Pavilion 
 

5:30p Choir Pract. 
 
 
 

16 
 
 
 

17 
8:30a Men’s  
     Breakfast, Prayer, 
     Bible Study F.H. 
 

9a Women CBS 
     Room 101 
 

18 
 

Church Office 
Closed 

19 
6:45a Community 
Breakfast 
First UMC, PC 
 
 

20 
 
 
 
8:45a Sunday Study 
Classes 
 
 
 

11a Refreshments 

21 
 

 
1p Seaside Stitchers 
      Room 200 

22 
10a Stephen 
Ministry Rm 101 
 

6p Salty Farm 
Meal Distribution 
Our Pavilion 
 

5:30p Choir Pract. 

23 
 
 
6p 
Faith, Food,  
Fellowship Dinner 
Fellowship Hall 

24 
8:30a Men’s  
     Breakfast, Prayer, 
     Bible Study F.H. 
 

9a Women CBS 
     Room 101 

25 
 

Church Office 
Closed 

26 

27 
8:45a Sunday Study 
Classes 
10a Worship Service 
11a Refreshments 

28 
1p Seaside Stitchers 
      Room 200 
 

4p Church Council  
      Meeting 
 

6p UMM Dinner/ 
      Meeting  
     Fellowship Hall 

29 
10a Stephen 
Ministry Rm 101 
 

6p Salty Farm 
Meal Distribution 
Our Pavilion 
 

5:30p Choir Pract. 

30 
 
 

    

When I see chocolate, I always hear two voices in my head. 

The first voice says, “You need to eat that chocolate.” 

The second voice says, “You heard the first voice. Now go ahead and eat that chocolate!” 

Thursday Men’s Breakfast,   
Prayer, and Bible Study 

 

   All men are invited Thursday mornings at 
8:30 a.m. to the Best Breakfast Ever, sharing 
God sightings during the previous week, 
praying for those in need and a Bible study.  
   We are using The Bible in 52 
Weeks for Men by Josh Laxton. 
   Terry Laird and Steve Berkebile 
are alternating facilitators of the 
study. The discussion has been 
quite meaningful as men read 
the Bible and then reflect on 
it during our study. 


